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Guidance to Recent Changes to Auditor’s Reports 
 

The Public Company Accounting Oversight Board (the “PCAOB”) recently issued staff guidance1 

providing direction for implementing the recently adopted changes to the auditor’s report.2  The staff guidance 

provides, among other things, an annotated auditor’s report3 reflecting the new changes, as well as illustrative 

examples for the calculation of auditor tenure.   

 

The new rules require that auditors of most public companies communicate in their audit report any 

critical audit matters, or CAMs, arising from the current period’s audit, or state that no CAMs exist. To be 

considered a CAM, the matter must have arisen from the audit of the financial statements that was communicated 

or required to be communicated to the audit committee and that: (1) relates to accounts or disclosures that are 

material to the financial statements and (2) involved especially challenging, subjective, or complex auditor 

judgment. For each matter that meets prong (1), the auditor must document whether or not the matter was 

determined to be a CAM and the basis for that determination. 

 

The auditor report changes, other than those relating to CAMs, will become effective for audits for fiscal 

years ended on or after December 15, 2017, and the changes relating to the reporting of CAMs will become 

effective for large accelerated filers for fiscal years ending on or after June 30, 2019, and for all other filers for 

fiscal years ending on or after December 15, 2020.  

 

 

*           *           * 

 

If you have any questions about the issues addressed in this memorandum or if you would like a copy of 

any of the materials mentioned, please do not hesitate to call or email Bradley J. Bondi at 202.862.8910 or 

bbondi@cahill.com; Charles A. Gilman at 212.701.3403 or cgilman@cahill.com; Kimberly Petillo-Décossard at 

212.701.3265 or kpetillo-decossard@cahill.com; John Schuster at 212.701.3323 or jschuster@cahill.com; or 

Kaitlyn Pasco at 212.701.3859 or kpasco@cahill.com. 

  

 

 

  

                                                 
1
 See PCAOB Staff Guidance – Changes to the Auditor’s Report Effective for Audits of Fiscal Years Ending on or After 

December 15, 2017 (December 4, 2017), available at https://pcaobus.org/Standards/Documents/2017-12-04-Auditors-

Report-Staff-Guidance.pdf.  
2 For more information regarding the new changes to the auditor’s report, please see our memorandum from November 2, 

2017 available here. 
3 The annotated auditor’s report from the staff guidance is attached hereto as Exhibit A.   
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Exhibit A  
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